

Coda Intergroup Meeting Minutes

Sunday May 23, 2021

At Approx. 4:10 pm - some discussion occurred about who would moderate or Chair the Intergroup Meeting. Ruthann said she would.

Ruthann read some of the CODA 12 Concepts of Service aloud.

A Reminder Announcement was made to the group that the next Intergroup meeting is Sunday July 27 at 4pm.

Allison asked if we might get a summary of the motions that are going to be presented for vote at the July Conference so that we could get them to our groups to vote on and the results of the votes to Erica by June 27th.

There was not much response from the group, but Ruthann said that the motions are still in process of being developed.

Discussion occurred about the question of whether there are any face to face meetings happening. To the groups knowledge, only the Saturday a.m. group will start meeting face to face sometime in June.

A question arose as to whether anyone made any contact with the Dragons Den to determine if we could ask the appropriate person about our renting some space outside to hold a CODA picnic.

Sara said she called the main Dragons Den phone number and no response was received. And Erica emailed regarding this that she too called and did not hear from anyone back.

Of note...Since this Intergroup Meeting, Sara was able to contact someone and was told that it would be necessary to attend a Saturday morning Steering Committee meeting at the Dragons Den one Saturday of the month. It was unknown what Saturday that is. The contact believed the date of the Steering Committee meeting would be listed on the white board in the main meeting room of the dragons Den.

Discussion occurred about the cost of renting a picnic shelter at a public park, which was in the past about \$125, and the cost of renting the outdoor space at the Dragons Den was estimated to be about \$20 or so.

Sara was voted in officially as Secretary.

Ruthann was voted in officially as Alternate Delegate for Northern Colorado CODA.

Ben said yes he is the WebMaster and Treasurer.

Discussion occurred about the fact that Susan , not present, holds service positions, ie. working the Info. Line and Outreach, which involves getting literature to places the request it,

Discussion occurred about the webmaster service position, And Ben said it involves the use of SquareSpace software.

Ruthann volunteered to be the new WebMaster, and said she was sure she could handle it, as she helped build the website for her husbands business., and would checkk with Ben about it.

A vote was taken, and Ruthann was officially given the Webmaster position.

Ben gave a treasury report. Current balance is \$3450.96

Discussion about whether anyone wanted to volunteer to take on the Events service Position, and no one came forward at this time.

Close.